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    The Greater Allentown Grotto (GAG) is a local 

chapter of the National Speleological Society 
(NSS) dedicated to the study and conservation of 

caves and their natural contents, and to fellowship 

among its members.  Membership is open to 
anyone who shares these goals.  Dues are $10 per 

year which includes a subscription to the Pack 

Rat Scat.  Meetings are held at 7:00 PM on the 
third Sunday of each month at the Pool Wildlife 

Sanctuary, 601 Orchid Place, Emmaus, 

Pennsylvania. See back cover for location map. 
    The Pack Rat Scat is the official newsletter of 

the Greater Allentown Grotto and is published 

quarterly.  Articles are contributed by members 
and friends of the Grotto, but they do not 

necessarily represent the official position of GAG 

or the NSS, nor the views of the editor or any 
member.  The Pack Rat Scat is available in 

exchange for other speleological publications. 

    Copyright 2014 by the Greater Allentown 
Grotto of the National Speleological Society. All 

rights reserved. With the exceptions of contribu-

tions independently copyrighted by the author, 
material may be reprinted in any NSS-affiliated 

publication provided credit is given to the author 

and the Pack Rat Scat, and two copies are for-
warded  to GAG. 
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 NEWSLETTER INFO 
Material for this newsletter, including letters to the editor, can be submitted at the 

regular meetings, sent to me by ‘snail mail’ at 3144 Ironwood Lane, Allentown, 

PA 18103, or through the Internet to: 
GJaegers@cavingexpeditions.com 

Photos and slides are also welcome for articles. I will scan them into the computer 

immediately upon receipt and return the originals. 
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The Grotto Patch from the early years. 

 CURRENT EVENTS 
LOST RIVER CAVERNS CLEANUP 

Contact Dean Snyder in advance if you 

wish to participate.  

LEHIGH COUNTY CAVE SURVEY 
Volunteers are needed for this ongoing 

project to assist with updating maps, histori-

cal research, digging,  and ridge walking in 

Lehigh County. Please contact Dean Snyder 

or Mike Spencer for further details. 

ONYX AND FRAZER 
CAVE DIGS 

Ed Kehs has invited GAG members to 

come join him on digging in Onyx and Fra-

zer caves on his Berks County property. 

 
UNDISCLOSED CAVE DIG 

Contact Mike Spencer for details. 
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